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MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairman Jim Brey, Alderman Scott McMeans,  

    Alderman Tyler Martell, Alderman Eric Sitkiewitz,  

    Alderwoman Jill Hennessey 

 

MEMBERS ABSENT: None 

 

OTHERS PRESENT: Police Chief Dick, Deputy Fire Chief Blaser, Judy  

  Champeau, Diane Dreger, Bonnie Markesew, Jamie 

  Zastrow, Rob Barbier, Mayor Nickels, Robert Willins,  

Alderman Chris Able, Greg Minikel. 

 

Alderman Brey called the meeting to order at 5:40 PM. 

 

Alderwoman Hennessey made a motion to approve the minutes from the December 

3
rd

, 2012 and December 17
th

, 2012 meetings.  Alderman McMeans seconded the 

motion.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 

PUBLIC INPUT: None 

 

Discussion and possible action on a request from Terry Welnicke, owner of 

Manitowoc Heating to change angle parking in the 900 block of Buffalo Street. Mr. 

Welnicke spoke and showed on a map the issue regarding semi-truck vehicles having 

difficulty turning in the street area due to angle parking. Alderman McMeans made a 

motion to reconstruct the parking from angle to parallel. Alderman Brey seconded 

the motion. After more discussion, Alderman McMeans withdrew his motion. After 

further discussion, Alderwoman Hennessey made a motion to have the Engineering 

Department “black out” the westerly angled line.  Alderman McMeans seconded the 

motion. The motion passed unanimously. 

 

Discussion and possible action on Ordinance (12-706) to repeal Section 3.130 of the 

Manitowoc Municipal Code relative to the Safety, Traffic and Parking Commission.   

Discussion. Alderwoman Hennessey made a motion to poll the Safety, Traffic and 

Parking Commission members for their input regarding their preferences on the 

number of members and individual interest on the committee.  Alderman McMeans 

seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. 

 

Discussion on downtown parking.  There was a brief discussion.  Due to time 

constraints, an attempt will be made to schedule a downtown parking meeting. 



 

Chairman Brey adjourned the meeting at 6:22 PM 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

 

 

Richard Schwarz 

Building Inspector 


